15 May 22

Ref case number: ABP-307939-20 — your letter dated 5 May

Please note my change of address. New correspondence should be sent to:
42 Carrigbeg, Meadowlands, Masseytown, Macroom, Co Cork P12T625

The fact remains that Cleanrath Windfarm Itd used supporting information for a previously
refused application, to support the their 2017 submission. | called this out in previous
comms copied below. My comments would have been submitted at the same time as those
that legal proceedings have now established were disregarded by ABP as irrelevant, without
having being properly considered. | ask that you take them into consideration as part of this
observation.

28% July 2016
An Board Pleanala ref:PL04.246742 (P.A.Reg.Ref 15/6966)
Comments on first party grounds of appeal.

2.2 site selection:

There is no current planning permission for PL04.240801. Therefore this should not be quoted in support of
the current application. But since they have quoted it | would point out that as the ground to blade tip height
of 150m in the current application is well in excess of the turbines proposed in PLO4.240801 the reference to
PLO4.240801 is irrelevant in supporting the current application. Shadow flicker, noise, visual, impact etc. would
be greater from 150m high turbines than it would from the previously proposed smaller turbines.

The windfarm at Cleanrath was constructed without proper supporting impact data
applicable to the larger sized turbines. A bigger/taller mechanism has more impact than a
smaller one, just stick a stationary pole in the ground and the shadow cast is longer!
Impact to house A (C04) recognised sensitive location as detailed in comms of 31 Aug 20 is
still relevant and is to be considered as still current to this observation.

Based on the above please do not grant substitute consent. The fact that they have erected
them does not negate the fact that full impact data was missing at the point of the
application, and that due to an administrative error the observations made by people such
as myself were perhaps not taken into consideration at the appropriate pointin the
planning process.

Please make it right now

Kind regards
Sharon Clatworthy






